

## Minutes of GSR meeting, District 15, June 3rd, 2010

**Call to order:** 19:05

**Opening Prayer:** Read by Nikki

**Preamble:** read by Craig

**Introductions:** Craig, 7pm Kaiser Men's Monday Stag

**Minutes from last month:** Nikki read all the minutes from the last meeting. The May minutes were approved by Cindy and seconded by Mike.

**Officer Reports:** **Treasurer:** Peyman handed out Treasurers Reports. Nikki got a report and the balance is \$2407 – she will fill out the expense report for the Assembly Area meeting.

**Secretary:** Absent.

**Registrar:** Henry is meeting with Michael Area 9 Registrar to get packets out a.s.a.p. Henry will send out a list of who is represented of the 24 meetings out of 42.

**Archivist:** Paul has a date of June 26<sup>th</sup> from 9:00am to around noon for our group to go to assist with Archives.

**DCM:** Absent.

**Alt DCMC:** Mike said the food was great and everything went great at the Area Assembly.

**DCMC:** Nikki thanked everyone and said it was really a good job. 185 people came and the Area was very pleased with us. Nikki talked to Linda and she will be coming in Aug to give us her report. The August meeting will be a long one Linda will need at least 1 ½ hours.

**Committee Reports:** GSR School: Mike had 1 person – Craig – Kaiser 7:00pm Monday Men's Stag. Literature Mark read "problems other than alcohol". Public Information: Damon will see if he can arrange for P.I. to come to our meeting. Hospitals and Institutions: no report. Inter-group Liaison: Jill – no report. Grapevine: None. Conference Liaison: None.

Questions/concerns/challenges

**Old Business:** Paul contacted the Archives and we will be going there on June 26<sup>th</sup> and they would like us there at 9:00am. He says he can take 4-5 in his car. Nikki says she can take the same in hers. We decided it meet here at the Hospital in the morning of ready to leave by 8:15am

**New Business:** Nikki says that for next week meeting we need to plan a new event, she wanted everyone to think about it and to bring their ideas. Mike suggested that we talk to the people at the archives to see if they could come to an event to share. Michael said that the Archivist has a great presentation and would need electricity. Paul said it would be good to have it at the Wilshire Church. Donny suggests the Church at 300 Imperial. Cindy said a BBQ at an outside drive-in theater would be a great place. Mike suggested Backs Building next to the park. Nikki reminded everyone to bring their ideas to the next meeting.

Nikki read the rules and responsibilities and asked us all to attend the Area meeting.

Michael the Area Registrar talked to us and said her only task is to get GSR's and DCMC's information. She said she would help Henry to get the packets faster. Henry said he had a system that was really good and would talk to her later about it. Nikki suggested he download it on a disk and give it to her. Nikki said she would send out the "Meeting History" form so they could be taken to the meetings.

Nikki explained the positions of the CPC and CEC and asked for volunteers to take the positions. Cindy asked for more information of the CPC position and may volunteer. Michael said she would talk to her more after the meeting.

Readings/Discussions:

**Tradition 6:** Mark read the long form of Tradition 6

**Concept 6:** Peyman read the long form of Concept 6

**Volunteers for next month:** Tradition 7: Donny, Concept 7: Beth

**June Birthdays:** Jack has 4 years Congratulations.

**Next Meeting:** July 1<sup>st</sup> 2010

**Meeting adjourned:** Motion to adjourn by Peyman, seconded by Cindy.

**Closing Responsibility Pledge:** Pam.

**Minutes submitted by:** Jill McK, transcribed by Barbara M. District 15 Secretary